
 

Blue Ribbon Commission on Public Safety 
Ad Hoc Subcommittee Recommendation 

 
Enhanced County-State Information Sharing 
 
Issue 
Probation supervises individuals on PRCS who were previously under CDCR jurisdiction in 
institutions and possibly on parole.  In situations when an individual is placed on PRCS 
following a previous grant of parole, enhanced information sharing between CDCR and 
Probation would assist in developing appropriate case plans for him or her. 
 
Subcommittee Discussion/Analysis 
With the implementation of AB 109, Probation began supervising individuals who were 
previously under CDCR jurisdiction.  In many cases, individuals on PRCS have had prior 
supervision periods on state parole.  In those cases, information sharing with parole could assist 
the county in developing case plans and providing effective supervision and service-delivery 
approaches. 
 
This recommended shared information would include risk and needs assessments, case plans, 
history of compliance and non-compliance with supervision, completion or failure to complete 
treatment programs, anti-narcotic testing results, and any additional information that may be 
beneficial to the rehabilitation of the supervised person and safety of the community. 
 
This would benefit the supervised individuals in that this would strengthen the ability to meet 
their rehabilitation needs.  It would also assist the supervising agencies at the state and county 
levels by providing a better understanding of each person’s supervision history. 
 
Probation has been in discussion with CDCR about opportunities for such information sharing. 
  
Recommendation(s) 
It is recommended that the Blue Ribbon Commission on Public Safety: 

1. Recommend that the County advocate for and work with state partners on strategies and 
efforts through which information on supervision history, compliance and non-
compliance during supervision, completion of programs, risks and needs determinations, 
case plans, and any other relevant information can be shared between CDCR and 
Probation. 

2. Recommend that Probation staff include any such relevant information in revocation 
reports or supplemental reports that are submitted to the Court. 

 
Subcommittee Vote 
 

Yes (4) No (4) 
Kellyjean Chun Erika Anzoategui 
Bob Guthrie Jenny Brown 
Stephen Johnson Jose Osuna 
Reaver Bingham John Raphling 
 


